PARENTS & PROSPECTIVE PARENTS CONSULTATION MEETING – 

WALKDEN HIGH SCHOOL

WEDNESDAY 28TH FEBRUARY 2007.

Approximately 17 parents & prospective parents attended the meeting.

Children’s Services representatives:

Mike Hall

-
Assistant Director, Resources

Kathryn Mildenstein
-
Asset Planning Manager

Catherine Eckersley
-
Asset Development Assistant

Elaine Hilton opened the meeting and introduced the representatives from Children’s Services, before handing over to Mike Hall.  

Mike Hall thanked everyone for attending.

Mike explained that at the start of the consultation process all parents throughout the City were consulted via the Inspiring Schools document/ questionnaire.  Out of the 19,000 questionnaires that were sent out to parents the Authority received back over 3,000 completed questionnaires, which is quite a high response.

The purpose of the meeting is to consult with parents again on the further Building Schools for the Future proposals to relocate and enlarge Walkden High School. This is a fantastic opportunity to improve the school and facilities as a whole. A Staff Consultation meeting was held on Tue 27th February for the staff of the school and this evening’s consultation meeting is held for parents of existing and future pupils.  

There is a drop in session to be held on Thursday 8th March where community committees and residents are welcome to attend. 

Mike informed the group that he would be making a short presentation which outlines the consultation process for the proposal and that there will also be a question and answer session following the presentations.

PRESENTATION

The heart of Salford’s vision is young people and their future and everyone who works with children and young people has a duty to work toward the five outcomes:

· Be Healthy

· Stay Safe

· Enjoy and Achieve

· Make a Positive Contribution

· Achieve Economic Well Being

Salford’s vision is to create 21st century schools with high standards of achievement, with each young person fulfilling their potential, motivated by inspiring school buildings, ensuring schools are at the heart of the communities and creating a city where children and young people are valued

The Local Authority BSF Vision is

· Teaching, learning and the curriculum

· Changing and moving forward the way children are taught

· Personalised learning and the curriculum – allowing pupils to work at different speeds

· Tackling underachievement

· Focusing on healthy students in a healthy environment

· Salford’s vision for an ICT enabled learning community

· ICT: Transforming learning

· ICT: Improving learner engagement and motivation for all ages 

Mike explained that it is intended that there will be a managed service for ICT and there will be fundamental changes in the way that the curriculum is delivered it will enable learning to take place anywhere at anytime.  In the future it is anticipated that all pupils will have access to ICT whenever they need it. .

· The 14-19 Agenda

· Establishing an entitlement at KS4 to include access to a vocational curriculum and in order to raise achievement – enabling schools to teach various subjects such as plumbing, hairdressing etc.

· Preparing young people at KS3 for the 14-19 phase

· Inclusion

· Special Educational Needs (SEN) – meet the needs of all children 

· Attendance and behaviour (Reorganised PRU provision)

· Children’s services extended schools and community provision

Consultation with parents and carers of pupils attending:

Walkden High School

Boothstown Methodist Primary School

Ellenbrook Primary School

James Brindley Primary School

Mesne Lea Primary School

St Andrew’s Primary School (Boothstown)

St Marks CE Primary

St Paul’s Primary School (Crompton Street)

Other Consultees

Governors, Staff at Walkden High School

Worsley/Boothstown Little Hulton/Walkden Community

Neighbouring Local Authorities

What is the Proposal?

· That the new building will open in September in 2010

· The size of the school will increase to accommodate 1500 pupils

For the new school building contractors and the planning panel will need to be convinced that it can be housed on that site.  Traffic, noise and ecological surveys all need to be undertaken before any building work can commence.  The access route into the site has not yet been decided and will need to be agreed by the planning panel.  

The new building will be DDA accessible.  It will have vastly improved sports facilities, drama & IT that will be available for community use as well as for the school.  The school will have a separate facility to help pupils who are struggling with their education in the mainstream school.  They will have a separate building on site.  This resource will also be used by other High Schools in the area

What is the proposed timescale?

· Consultation – from 19th February to 2nd April 2007

· Publication of Statutory Notice for enlargement 24th May 2007

· Comment/Objection period – 6 weeks- 5th July 2007

· Decision – 5th January, 2008, unless referred to Schools Adjudicator

* a proposed layout of Walkden High School was also on the presentation *

The Group were asked if they had any questions or comments they wished to make, which are as follows:

	Q
	Does the proposal to increase the size of the school mean that the individual class sizes will increase?

	
	

	A
	No, class sizes will not change significantly.  The additional numbers will increase gradually throughout the school rather than one individual year.  The increase will effectively expand each year group gradually.  The school are increasing the numbers by a planned process prior to it happening, it will all be staged and predicted.  The additional pupils also bring additional funding with them, also helping the schools resources.

	
	

	Q
	Will this change the catchment area?, where are the additional 300 children coming from?

	
	

	A 
	The catchment area will not change unless the admissions ruling changes.  However, children will be able to join the school from slightly further away as there are children currently wanting to attend the school.  At present some children are attending schools from outside the Authority, it is anticipated that some of the children will want to come back over the border.

	
	

	Q
	Is two years a sufficient timescale to build a new school?  Will the school be ready for 2010?

	
	

	A
	The LA need to send plans to Partnership for Schools and negotiate with the body that may build the school.  This will be a 12-18 month period working with both the LA and the school.  Three bidders will be chosen then the LA will choose one bidder before the Autumn 2009.  They will be ready to apply for planning permission by this stage.  The building works will start in January 2009, which will take approx 18 months.  The demolition of the old school will take place approximately 18 months later, having the whole site ready one year after the new build opens.

	
	

	Q
	If parents do not want their children to travel to Harrop Fold, how will this affect their new build?

	
	

	A
	The LA are working to improvements in all schools throughout the City.  Harrop Fold’s new building will be ready for September 2008.  Harrop Fold is continuingly improving, making places for children.  The children who are travelling outside of the Authority could come back to have their education at Harrop Fold.

	
	

	Q
	If the proposal to close St. Georges does not go ahead could this affect the new build for Walkden High School?

	
	

	A
	If the proposals changed it would mean that a new consultation process would need to take place.  Currently the Roman Catholic Sector are being consulted regarding St. Georges RC High and the process is ongoing.  The proposal for Walkden High School was supported by 84% by the people consulted.

	
	


	Q
	1,500 sounds a large number of pupils, what are the benefits of having a school of this size.

	
	

	A
	Some very successful schools hold 2000+ pupils.  In particular one school in Cheshire is thriving with its larger status.  The leadership, management, teaching teams will all be working together as it will be new for everyone.  The larger the school, the larger the resources.

	
	

	Q
	Could a change in government threaten these plans?

	
	

	A
	At this moment in the time the proposals are as certain as they can be.  The funding is earmarked in Wave 3 of the BSF programme.

	
	

	Q
	Will there be enough outdoor facilities at the new school?

	
	

	A
	Schools may need to use alternative playing fields in the interim.  But once the new school is built it will house playing fields and all weather pitches where sports can take place all year round.

	
	

	Q
	What disruption will this cause for the current pupils?

	
	

	A
	Due to the school being a new build on a different site it will not be disruptive to the existing the pupils, it will be a very stable environment for the pupils.  There will be no merging or moving.   The ICT will be available before the new build is ready.   

	
	

	Q
	Are there enough finances to build a new school or will the school need to make cuts elsewhere?

	
	

	A
	We are aware of how much money we have to spend between the High Schools.  It is approximately £20 million to build a new High School.

	
	

	Q
	Is the statutory proposals just for parents not residents?

	
	

	A
	It is statutory to consult with parents but not residents, however, there is a drop in for any one who wants to attend on Thursday 8th March 2007.  The neighbourhood co-ordinators have been enlisted to send out the flyers with all the details on to the local residents.

	
	


Mike closed the meeting and thanked everyone for attending and their input into the meeting.

The meeting closed at 7pm.

